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	File ID: 24-0772
	Caption: Resolution authorizing acceptance of a Wisconsin Public Service Commission (PSC) Energy Innovation Grant for the purpose of assisting low-income households with energy audits.

	Staff/Department Responsible: Lewis Kuhlman / Planning, Development, and Assessment
	Requestor: Lewis Kuhlman
	Location: Not applicable
	Summary/Purpose: The purpose of this resolution is to accept $755,876 in grant funds from the PSC Energy Innovation Grant Program (EIGP).  The grant funds would be used to increase energy efficiency for approximately 300-500 homes in the city through complimentary home energy assessments and a menu of energy efficiency upgrades that could include: (1) attic insulation and air sealing work, (2) duct sealing and rim joist sealing in basements; (3) furnace replacements to high efficiency (96% AFUE), especially fuel oil furnaces, and (4) half-wall foundation rigid fire-rated insulation.

	Background: The Climate Action Plan recommends reducing residential building consumption by 15% by 2030 and one of its top climate actions is to reduce the cost for low-income residents to receive a professional home energy audit.  This program builds on the Mayor's Home Energy Challenge the city ran in 2018.  Staff will be collaborating with Green Homeowners United who have assisted La Crosse homeowners with energy efficiency projects and has worked with the City of Milwaukee to conduct a similar program.
	Fiscal Impact: The City would receive $755,786 for the energy audits. The grant does not require a match, but the grant application anticipated over $21,000 in labor costs for the City. 
	Staff Recommendation: Approval - this is an opportunity to help low-income residents save money on utility bills.


